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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-8000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR HOUSING-

FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER


December 18, 2006


                                                                   MORTGAGEE LETTER 2006-30

TO:
ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:  
Guidance on Handbook 4060.1 REV-2, FHA Title II Mortgagee

Approval Handbook


The purpose of this mortgagee letter is to provide guidance on certain provisions in Handbook 4060.1 REV-2, which was issued on August 14, 2006.  The guidance is as follows:  

· Paragraph 2-9(A) requires that all employees’ compensation be reported on Form W-2.  HUD’s guidance has always required FHA-approved lenders to use employees rather than contract staff to perform critical loan functions.  Paragraph 2-9 (A) provides specific guidance to mortgagees on type of documentation that will determine compliance with this requirement.  To ensure that mortgagees have sufficient time to make changes to their employees’ compensation reporting, FHA will not monitor this requirement until March 1, 2007.

· Paragraph 2-18 states non-FHA approved mortgage brokers can participate in the origination of Home Equity Conversion Mortgages.  Additional guidance on this provision is addressed in Handbook 4235.1 REV-1, paragraph 6-13 (I) and Mortgagee Letters 2000-10 and 2006-07.

· Paragraphs 5-3 and 5-5 required underwriting and processing centers to be registered as branch offices.  HUD has delayed this requirement until its data systems are modified to collect the information.  HUD will notify mortgagees when the system modifications are complete.  


If you have any questions concerning this mortgagee letter, please contact the Lender Approval and Recertification Division at (202) 708-3976 or via email at FHALender@hud.gov.

Sincerely,

Brian D. Montgomery
Assistant Secretary for Housing-


     Federal Housing Commissioner
www.hud.gov                espanol.hud.gov

